
May 2019 Cross Bearings
05/06 	Mon 	 Sadler Basin Comm. mtg...7:00pm
05/07 	Tues 	 SJSI, Inc board meeting........7:00pm
05/10 	Fri 	 Club rental..................................6:30pm
05/14 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting........................7:00pm
05/15 	Wed 	 Wednesday night race........................... 6:55pm
05/18 	Sat 	 Big Steak Out/New Member Party....... 6:30pm
05/19 	Sun 	 Sunday morning one design race.......... 9:30am
05/21	 Tues	 Communications Committee meeting..... 7:00pm
05/22 	Wed 	 Wednesday night race........................... 6:55pm
05/26 	Sun 	 Sunday Funday..................................... 9:00am
05/26 	Sun 	 Sunday morning one design race.......... 9:30am
05/27 	Mon 	 Memorial Day ceremony/lunch................ noon
05/29 	Wed 	 Wednesday night race........................... 6:55pm
06/02 	Sun 	 Sunday Funday..................................... 9:00am
06/02 	Sun 	 Sunday morning one design race.......... 9:30am
06/03 	Mon 	 Sadler Basin Comm. mtg...................... 7:00pm
06/04 	Tues 	 SJSI, Inc board meeting........................ 7:00pm
06/05 	Wed 	 Wednesday night race........................... 6:55pm
06/07-08	 Mills Race Toledo YC
06/08-09	 Thistle Districts at SSC
06/11 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting.............................. 7:00pm
06/12 	Wed 	 Wednesday night race........................... 6:55pm
06/16 	Sun 	 Sunday Funday..................................... 9:00am
06/16 	Sun 	 Sunday morning one design race.......... 9:30am
06/18	 Tues	 Communications Committee meeting..... 7:00pm
06/19 	Wed 	 Wednesday night race........................... 6:55pm
06/23 	Sun 	 Sunday morning one design race.......... 9:30am
06/26 	Wed 	 Wednesday night race........................... 6:55pm
06/28	Fri	 Sandusky Islands Race dinner..............6:00pm
06/29	Sat	 Sandusky Islands Race....................... 10:00am
06/30 	Sun 	 Sunday morning one design race.......... 9:30am
For more info, go to www.sanduskysailingclub.com.
and check out the SSC calendar.
Commodore’s Comments....... Comm. John Schwartz
The first round of gratitude is due to the hardy group of 
volunteers led by Terry Parker who have all but completed a 
full renovation of our RC boats.  I know there is sometimes 
friendly animosity between the racing and cruising factions 
of SSC.  However, a well-equipped Race Committee really 
benefits the whole club. The racers benefit for obvious reasons 
since you can’t have a race without RC. But the general 
(non-racing) membership benefits too in ways that often go 
unnoticed, such as the aesthetics of an active sailing club 
that regular races guarantee, the frequent large numbers 
of membership on-grounds who are happy to lend a hand 
docking, raising a mast, monitoring unusual activity, etc.  
There is also the knowledge base that active sailors have just 
by virtue of pushing gear and boats frequently and in all kinds 
of weather.  SSC is respected as a club by other Ohio clubs for 
its sailors, its facilities, and its RC.  Please thank Terry and 

these people when you happen upon them 
at the club this year:  Bernie Ashyk, Dearl 

Bailie, VC Matt Bedee, RC Andy Davis, John 
Eschels, PC Fritz Everson, PC Mike Fleming, Don 

Guy, Susanne Hartley, PC John Hartung, Frank Hill, 
Paul Kalister, PC Monty Kaufman, Leo Kaufman, PC Wendy 
Kaufman, Jim Keane, Paul MacAllister, PC Mike Muhn, PC 
Skip Oliver, Danny Olson, Dave Regnet, PC Jeff Smith, Phil 
Spicer and Carolynne Zettler.
Wednesday Night RC and burger duty - This is a good time 
to remind all racers of the new rule for all Wednesday night 
skippers/boats.  Each boat will be assigned a Wednesday 
to help the Race Committee/burger duty, doing whatever is 
assigned.  Your boat does not race that evening; You will be 
given an average of your scores for that series. That should not 
move your place up or down for the series.  If a boat/skipper 
does not show up and/or make satisfactory arrangements with 
RC and your Fleet Captain, that boat will be disqualified from 
the series. SSC has a reputation and a tradition of superb race 
committees. The only way we are going to maintain both is if 
everyone steps up.
The second round of gratitude goes to the even larger group 
of volunteers (you’ll recognize many of the same names) that 
have agreed to serve on SSC’s committees this year (please 
let me know if I’ve omitted anyone so that I can correct this 
committee list before formally approved and recorded in the 
2019 yearbook):
	 •	Audit Commitee: Jim Brinker, PC Jeff Smith, 
		  Louie Palmer (and ex-officio Dave Brink, Treasurer) 
	 • Awards Commitee: PC Steve & Rose Ellen Jackson 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	 • Communications Commitee: PC Eric Winkel, 
		  PC Steve France, Brett Langolf, VC Matt Bedee, 
		  Doug Klein, Dan Olson, Jason Huffman, Mark Swabley 
	 • Fleet Captains: Mark Swabley (cruising), 
		  PC Mike Fishbaugh (T10), PC Bryan Huntley (PHRF), 
		  Harrison Pratt (JAM), Bernie Ashyk (Interlake), 
		  PC Dean Riedy (J24), PC Roger Fair (Thistle) 
	 • Historical Committee:  PC Mike Muhn, Dennis Butts, 
		  Don Guy 
	 • Long Range Planning Committee: PC Mike Muhn, 
		  PC Pete Grant, PC Bill Semans, PC Eric Winkel, 
		  PC Mark Gross 
	 • Membership Committee: PC Steve France, 
		  PC Wendy Kaufman, Reed Carpenter, Carolynne Zettler 
	 • Outstanding Service Award Committee: 
		  PC Jeff Smith, Susan Smith, PC Ruth Anne Van Fleet, 
		  PC Monty Kaufman, Suzie Kaufman, Phil Spicer, 
		  PC Mike Austin, Sue Austin 
	 • Race Governing Committee: Terry Parker, Jim Keane, 
		  Joyce Keane, Hank Boissoneault, Brett Langolf 
	 • Race Management Committee: Jim Keane, Joyce Keane, 
		  Ryan Kyle, David Miller, Jane Miller, PC Monty 
		  Kaufman, Suzie Kaufman, John Eschels, Linda Eschels, 
		  PC John Hartung, Roberta Hartung, Gladys Janssen, 
		  Marty Abbott, PC Jack Doller, Judy Wright, Tim Parker 
	 • Regatta Committee: Jay Austin, Brett Langolf, 
		  Ryan Kyle, Wes Blazer, PC Bill Semans, Jim Keane 
	 • Sadler Basin Committee: PC Steve Jackson, 
		  PC Mike Muhn, Art Averell, PC Monty Kaufman, 
		  Karl VanderHorst 
	 • RC Boat Committee: Terry Parker, Ryan Kyle, 
		  Phil Spicer, Jim Keane, Brad Lynch 
	 SSC would falter quickly if it weren’t for the constant 
efforts of all of these volunteers-- and obviously the slate 
of volunteer trustees and officers:  
	 Bridge: Immediate Past Comm. Mark Gross, 
		  VC Matt Bedee, RC Andy Davis 
	 Trustees: PC Brad Huntley, Nikki Scozzarella, 
		  Hank Boissoneault, Danny Olson, Jay Austin, 
		  John Wiggins  
	 There are many others who I didn’t name who jump in 
as needed-- as well as all of the club “staff” who log many 
more hours than for which they are paid to make sure that we 
present well and are above reproach, such as Bernie Ashyk, 
Dave Brink, Steve Clark, PC Eric Winkel, and of course Club 
Manager Tim Kyle. It’s easy to get bogged down in the weeds 
of how each of us might do something different and what 
“might” be “if only.” However, all of these people are stepping 
up and serving our club in the best way that we collectively 
can.  Committee work and group-think governance is 
frustrating stuff.  Constructive criticism is a good thing.  But 
don’t forget to say “thanks” at the same time.
I look forward to the 2019 season and seeing everyone 
around the club.
If you want to contact me, feel free to reach me at 
Commodore@SanduskySailingClub.com or 419-706-5137.

El Vicio Comodoro.................... VC Matt Bedee
Yearbook - Look for the 2019 Yearbook Advertisement Form 
in this month’s Cross Bearings. The color cover pages have 
been spoken for and we have had a request for a full color 
ad in the center of the yearbook. Don’t worry, we will have 
plenty of places to put the great member photos that you 
will be sending PC Eric Winkel and/or me at yearbook@
sanduskysailingclub.com. We will continue to support the 
exposure for the yearbook sponsors - including a directory 
of advertisers in the yearbook and in the member section of 
the club’s website.  So, if you have been a yearbook advertiser 
in the past, we would appreciate your support again this 
year; you can email the advertisement form to yearbook@
sanduskysailingclub.com. 
	 We have had some interest in downtown eateries giving 
SSC members discounts, etc. When the yearbook comes out, 
make sure you let the restaurants know that you saw their 
advertisement in yearbook. 
Workday/Spring Meeting - Thank you everyone for your 
support getting the RC boats worked on during the Workday 
and also getting the club cleaned and ready for the season to 
start.  
Highlander Nationals - I am chairing the Highlander 
Nationals on July 13-18 at Sandusky Sailing Club. We had a 
great meeting in March with their Regatta Chairman and I 
am looking forward to this event. The Highlander Nationals 
has been added as a Facebook event, so feel free to check it 
out and share it as much as possible. Information is still being 

Interlakers dress up the carpeting 
at the hoist during Spring Workday.
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coordinated and will be updated on Facebook and on the 
SSC Regattas web page. I will need everyone’s help to make 
this a success as is par for regattas hosted by SSC. If you can 
volunteer for the Highlander Nationals, please contact me 
using my information below. I appreciate the support that I 
know I will get from our club members and Race Committee.  
Social events - The Communications Committee will be using 
Social Media more this year and are asking members to tag 
Sandusky Sailing Club in their Facebook posts during events 
or just simply enjoying your time at SSC. 
	 Join Remind to receive texts regarding the club. All you 
have to do is text @sandsail to 81010 to sign up for text 
messages and/or send an email to sandsail@mail.remind.
com for email notifications.   
Credit cards are in their second year at the Dairy Bar. There 
has been a cost to the club to use the cards, but I believe it has 
been outweighed by the benefit for members. The only change 
this year will be a $10 minimum to use your credit card at the 
Dairy Bar, which is typical for many small businesses to help 
decrease costs on individual small purchases. 
	 Don’t forget that the Dairy Bar has carry out and you can 
get your beer/ice at the club on Friday nights if you are in a 
hurry once the season starts. 
Gate operation - Please note that the gate will always appear 
to be closed at the club unless we have a regatta and someone 
is working the gate to let vehicles/trailers into the club to 
unload. I say “appear” because we have changed a few things 
with the gate operation for 2019. The gate will remain shut vs 
being open for weekends/LTS; that is where the first change 
will be noticeable. If the gate is in “Open Mode,” before a 
member gets to the key card post, the gate will open and stay 
open for a much shorter time now of 3-5 seconds. If you pull 
up to the key card post and the gate doesn’t open as soon as 
you cross the sidewalk, then you will need to use your RED 
key card. Once your vehicle crosses the gate, regardless of 
activation, a laser sensor will now detect when an object or 
objects are in a defined field that runs out to about driveway 
island. If anything is in that field, the gate will not start the 
close cycle. Once the gate begins the close cycle, the gate will 
remain open for only 3-5 seconds before starting to close. In 
the past the close cycle was set to 40 seconds; not anymore. 
If you are riding a motorcycle, you may still need to use 
your RED key card each time as the ground loops can be 
temperamental for motorcycles. As always, the vehicle gate is 
not for pedestrian access. Pedestrians should use the unlocked 
pedestrian gate to the north of the vehicle gate. 
Contact me – Please feel free to email questions, comments, 
or suggestions to ViceCommodore@SanduskySailingClub.
com or call/text me at 419-202-0044.   

View from the Rear ...................RC Andy Davis
This month’s view from the rear will be short and sweet as 
the weather is warming up and we will be sailing in no time.   
Key reminders:
• Steak Out Party, New member welcome and Nautical 
White Elephant Auction, Friday, May 18. This is a great 
event and a ton of fun.   Please email or call PC Steve France 
to let him know you are coming so that he can ensure there 

are 12 oz. strip steaks reserved for you and your guests. The 
Dairy Bar will open around 5pm and steaks should hit the 
grill around 6pm.    
• Friday Forums - I am in the process of scheduling Friday 
Forums and am coordinating topics of interest. Stand by 
for updates.
• Sandusky Sailing Club Event Calendar - Remember that 
all events are posted to the calendar once confirmed. This is 
the place to find out what is going on when. Over the next 15-
20 days there should be updates as to the Friday Forums, Fall 
Winter Wednesdays, and other social events upcoming. There 
are several being planned, but I cannot commit yet on dates 
until I have confirmations. It will be a great summer.
• Sunday Funday - As a broader initiative, my goal in 2019 
is to revitalize the Sunday Races for big boats as a vehicle 
for new sailors to enjoy and learn about sailing. We already 
have broad participation from the Interlake Fleet on Sundays, 
which illustrates our love of sailing. I will be reaching out to 
folks in regards to big boat participation on Sunday mornings, 
and ideally making your boat available to include a new sailor 
or two for those fun races.  Following a fun sail on Sunday 
mornings (Perhaps some Bloody Marys, I hear Tim makes a 
great one) there is always enjoyable banter and ideally, SSC 
can become a Sunday destination for all those who wish to 
learn, and ultimately join as a member. I will be reaching out 
in very short order to determine how many folks would be 
willing to help support this effort.   
	 I am aware this is very short, but I do not have confirmation 
on events, thus did not want to throw something out there and 
have the dates move. Stay tuned, as I think you will enjoy 
what is coming down the pipe. See you on the water, 
or at the clubhouse.
Contact me – Please feel free to email me with questions, 
comments, or suggestions at RearCommodore@
SanduskySailingClub.com or on my cell at 262-202-1372. 

Basin Business......PC Monty Kaufman
Sadler Basin committee has been busy all winter long.  
Springer’s Wharf - We used ground-penetrating radar to 
survey Springer’s Wharf. As we suspected, we had some 
cavities, but they were only one to three feet deep.  Because 
the concrete on the bay side was deteriorating, we opened it 
up, inspected the steel tie backs, filled the holes and resurfaced 
the deck.  Springers is good to go for another 100 years.  
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Frozen water lines - Right after fall work day, we had 
an unexpected freeze and some water lines froze. We are 
replacing the broken water lines on A B and C docks.  We 
have to cut and remove a narrow line of concrete on Springer’s 
to get to those water lines.  Because we have to replace the 
failing tank docks on Springer’s and A dock, we will fill that 
cut with stone for this year. Next Spring we will realign the 
electric and water on Springer’s to match the placement of the 
nine new docks.
Winter was hard on our docks.  Ice broke the fire suppression 
lines.  With the fire department’s permission, we may not 
repair those pipes. Dock tanks on A will have to be replaced 
and the wood decks on B and C need replacement.  The 
basin committee is investigating the cost of widening A, B 
and C docks and the fingers between the boats.  With the fire 
department’s help, we will be implementing a new fire plan.
Entrance buoy - Finally, we are installing a new, white-
lighted buoy at the rock by the entrance to SSC. It will have 
a one-mile visibility range.  
The next meeting of the Sadler Basin Committee 
will be Monday, May 6 at 7:00pm. If you have ideas or 
questions, do not hesitate contact the Sadler Basin Committee 
at SadlerBoard@SanduskySailingClub.com or call 
419-656-5881.

RC Boat Committee....................... Terry Parker
As I write this (April 15) our crew of workers is heading for 
the starting line.  This has been a year for us to go beyond the 
diligent spot-repair maintenance which has been done over 
the years, to address some major structural and seaworthiness 
issues with our two 50+ year-old steel committee boats.  
PC Mark Gross re-formed this committee in late 2017. 
	 We are addressing persistent rust in the bilges of the two 
Inland Seas by removing scale and surface rust, in the case 
of Escort 3, having to cut out and replace steel plating in one 
location as well as a complete roof replacement.  A thorough 
courtesy survey  (thanks to SSC member Kevin Bache!) 
revealed  numerous other “hidden” issues that needed to 
be addressed.  We are progressing on those as well.
	 Our primary mission over the winter of 2018-2019 has 
been to address structure, safety and seaworthiness.  Other 
identified areas of need can be worked on post-launch. 
The great progress to date is the result of over 450 hours 
of volunteer labor and ingenuity by 25 volunteers from the 
club.  This speaks well of the spirit of SSC and the desire to 
maintain our racing program in this fantastic venue.  It has 
saved us money in the 5-figure range as well.  Thank you to 
everyone who has contributed!  Our last official workday was 
Sunday, April 28.  
See you on the race course!  You can reach me at 
terryparker47@gmail.com or RaceCommittee@
SanduskySailingClub.com  or 440-320-3100.

Sandusky Junior Sailors, Inc
			  ............... Mic Kaufman / Suzanne Hartley
Spring Break Camp - SJSI presented an introduction to 
sailing at the Spring Break Camp held at the Sandusky High 
School.  More than 100 children experienced the joy of sailing 
via the simulators.  Each child received a red book from US 
Sail to record their achievements and a line to practice tying 
knots. Thanks to all who helped.
SJSI will be hosting  Level 1 training June  6-June 
at 9:00am. All activities will be in the junior building.
Race team parents will meet the beginning of May 
and help to get the boats out May 19 at 9:00am.
SJSI/Adaptive hosted the developer of the Sailing Simulator 
and founder of Virtual Sailing Inc., Dr. Norman Saunders, 
over the weekend of April 6-9. During his visit we discussed 
lessons learned using the simulator and how we had used it at 
the City of Sandusky Recreation Department School Winter 
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and Spring Camp and the Cleveland Boat Show.  In addition, 
we met with The Foundry sailing staff on how they used 
the other simulator during February and March. Very good 
interchange on lessons learned and how to get the most out 
of the investment in the simulators.  We were given a tutorial 
on some of the interactive training diagnostics built into the 
simulator that will be immensely valuable in improving the 
sailing performance of racing sailors using the simulator for 
conditioning and skill training.  
	 Additionally, Paul-Jon Patin, sailing coach at Point’O 
Woods Yacht Club in New York, came to SSC to see how we 
are using the simulators to assess how they might use one 
in their program. Patin was very impressed to see the SSC 
facilities that he had heard so much about from the Thistle 
Nationals that SSC hosted a few years ago.  He came through 
the gate and immediately complemented SSC on the Nationals 
and even though he was not here personally he recognized the 
location from the picture taken during Nationals. He hopes to 
come to Sandusky for a future Nationals as he can see why 
this is such a great sailing venue.
Remember to sign up your children, grandchildren, 
nieces and nephews for sailing classes this summer.  Online 
registration is open.  Registrations alone do not pay for the 
expenses of running a sailing program, so please consider 
a financial donation to SJSI.
Thank you for all you do and your continued support.  
Children are the future of sailing!
The Learn to Sail youth sessions for 2019 are:
	 Session 1...................................................June 17-June 21
	 Session 2..................................................June 24-June 28
	 Session 3......................................................July 8-July 12
	 Session 4....................................................July 22-July 26
	 Session 5.....................................................July 29-Aug. 2

Cruising Class..........................Sheryl Hoffman
Summer Plans - Where would you like to sail this summer? 
What activities would we enjoy? As marinas start to open 
around the lake, it’s time to get our reservations in. But we 
need destinations and a time to visit them. Share your ideas - 
mswabley@gmail.com 
The first SSC Cruise of the year is the traditional 
LIGHTHOUSE INSPECTION CRUISE. We will gather 
on Sunday, May 26 for donuts and coffee at 9:00am in the 
clubhouse.  At 11:00 we will cast off lines and head for the 
bay.  Weather and waves permitting, we will cruise past 
Sandusky channel buoys and range lights, the pierhead light 

and Marblehead Lighthouse.  We plan to return to SSC around 
3:00pm.  Dinner of brats and burgers, chips and salad, desserts 
and drinks will begin at 6:00pm.  If your boat is not ready for 
the cruise, you are welcome to join us for the dinner. 
Leamington Sail-Away is Friday, June 14 through Sunday, 
June 16. This is a great way to start the cruising season and we 
welcome new members to join us for this trip. Skippers Sheryl 
Hoffman and John Wiggins will once again be coordinating 
the cruise and social activities, on Eriesponsible.
	 Leamington Municipal Marina www.leamington.ca/
marina dock fees are $2.00/ft. plus tax (Canadian). 
We currently have 15 docks reserved. 
	 Plan on a Friday morning departure from SSC. There will 
be a BYOB and shared appetizers dock party upon arrival of 
the fleet. Saturday morning breakfast is yet to be determined - 
possible Bloody Mary bar on the dock. 
	 Saturday day is on your own to explore Leamington by 
bike, hike, kayak or taxi. We’ll all gather at the marina later 
that evening and head out by taxi for dinner in Leamington. 
We’re checking Freddy’s from last year, but open to 
suggestions. 
	 Our return sail is on Sunday. Last year a few of us sailed 
to Pelee and enjoyed an excursion to the Pelee Island Winery 
by way of a true Island Car. Any takers for this year? 
	 IMPORTANT:  CUSTOMS CHECK-IN IS NO LONGER 
AVAILABLE AT CEDAR POINT or PUT-IN-BAY.  
You must have the CBP Roam App on your phone or tablet 
unless all of your crew members have Global Entry cards or 
an I-68. Please double-check for yourself and register well 
in advance for this. John and I took care of this last fall, but 
it took us some time as we were experiencing difficulty with 
the government site. I’m told the kinks have been worked out 
from last season and it’s fast and easy. Here are links to the 
sites with information about the new US Customs and Border 
Protection requirements.
US CUSTOMS SERVICES PORT CLINTON 419-732-4400  
https://www.cbp.gov/travel/pleasure-boats-private-flyers 
https://www.cbp.gov/travel/pleasure-boats-private-flyers/
pleasure-boat-overview/roam# 
	 Just a reminder - Passports are required for all skippers 
and crew. If your boat is 30’ or more, you will be required to 
have a Private Vessel decal in order to re-enter the States. 
See more info at these links: 
CBP DTOPS https://dtops.cbp.dhs.gov
https://dtops.cbp.dhs.gov/main/
changePasswordConvertUser.htm# 
	 Please email this information before June 1 to Sheryl 
	 at slhoffman33@gmail.com to reserve your dock:
	 Last Name(s), First Name(s), Boat Name, LOA, Beam, 
	 Street Address, City, State, ZIP, Phone, Email, 
	 Arrival and/or departure date if different than SSC
	 Estimated number of crew and names
	 Number of crew interested in joining for dinner.
For the Good of the Order 
Memorial Day Potluck - Don’t forget, Monday, May 27, we 
will have our Memorial Day observation at noon, followed by 
our annual potluck dinner. 
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LEARN TO SAIL
 Presented by Sandusky Junior Sailors, Inc.
All sessions are for Beginner/Intermediate sailors.

2019 SCHEDULE
Session 1: 
 June 17 - June 21

Session 2: 
 June 24 - June 28

Session 3: 
 July 8 - July 12

Session 4: 
 July 22 - July 26

Session 5: 
 July 29 - August 2

Session Pricing
 AM 9:00-12:00   ALL DAY 9:00-4:00
 $155/SSC member  $300/SSC member
 $180/non-member  $330/non-member

 Please bring a lunch when attending all-day sessions.

Email learn@sanduskysailingclub.com or visit sanduskysailingclub.com 
to register or for more information

PO BOX 814                                          SANDUSKY, OHIO 44871-0814
www.sanduskysailingclub.com   •   Located between Battery Park and the Police Station
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Lady’s Sophisticated Polo – Gentle Contour Silhouette, Sharp 
White Detailing, Very Flattering!!! 
Cool 100% Polyester, Moisture Wicking 
SSC Logo on Left Chest, SSC Flags on Right Upper Arm 
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $32.50 

Women’s Vintage T-Shirt – Extra Sporty, ¾ Length Sleeves 
Silver Body with Soft Navy Detail, Curved Shirttail Hem for 
Graceful Fit 
50/50 Cotton/Polyester 
SSC Flags on Left Chest, SSC Logo on Right Upper Arm 
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $20.00 

Lady’s Sophisticated Polo – Gentle Contour Silhouette, Sharp 
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Women’s Vest – Crisp Winter White, Front Zippered Pockets, 
Drawcords for Adjustable Hem 
Super Soft 100% Polyester 
SSC Logo on Left Chest  
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $29.00 

 
 

Women’s Vest – Crisp Winter White, Front Zippered Pockets,  
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See More Items 

Online!

 

 

Duffle Bag – Heavy Duty Polyester with Adjustable Shoulder 
Strap, Top and Side Grip Handles, Front Zippered Pocket 
Red and Black with SSC Flags on Front 
Size:  22” x 11” x 10 ½” 
Price: $25.00 

Beach Tote – Outside Pocket and Velcro Closure at Top 
100% Cotton Canvas 
Red with Navy Bottom and Straps, SSC Logo on Front 
Size:  21 ½” x 15 ½” x 6 ½” 
Price: $20.00 

 
• All Items are available for purchase at the Sandusky Sailing Club using Cash, Check, or Credit Card. 
• Addition Sizes are available and can be special ordered. 
• Questions and Inquiries, please email Carolynne at  SSCGear@SanduskySailingClub.com. 
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Steak Out Party/White Elephant Sale/New Member 
Recognition Party - Put on your Chef’s hat because you are 
the culinary artist at SSC’s third annual STEAK OUT. You’ll 
grill your Club-provided, 12 oz. premium steaks to absolute 
perfection on our big outdoor grill. We provide all the right 
rubs, sauces, spices and herbs.  Festivities begin at 5:00pm 
when Tim rolls up the Dairy Bar screen.  Our own Maestro 
of Mixology will feature his exclusive exotic tropical, rum 
infused very adult beverage.  You’ll definitely want one…
maybe even another. We recognize our new members, 
then steaks go on the grill around 6:00pm.
	 • Club provided strip steaks are $10 each. 
			  You can pay at the door.
	 • Be sure to bring a side dish or dessert to share
	 • Nautical White Elephant proceeds go the 
			  Learn to Sail Program
Because we want to order only the number of steaks needed, 
please email me at stevefrance@ameritech.net and let me 
know how many steaks you want. Or you can call me at 
330-524-6516.
Don’t forget to pick up your awards – These members can to 
pick up their awards at the Dairy Bar. Please do so ASAP. 	
Abbott, Marty		  Adams,	 Jan & Joseph
	 Auge, Dick & Phyllis		 Austin, Ken
	 Austin, PC Mike & Sue	 Averell, Art
	 Bader, Clayton		  Balogh,	Charles & Carolyn
	 Blazer, Wes			   Boissoneault, Hank
	 Brinker, Jim & Donna	 Buggele, Al

	 Burger, Rob & Becky	 Caracci,	Dave
	 Cummings, Mark & Bill	 Curlis, Mike & Connie
	 David, Tom & Melinda	 Deering, Daryl & Joyce
	 Dennis, Rob			  Doller, PC Jack
	 Dufresne, Phil		  Fair, PC Roger & Judy
	 France, PC Steve & June	 Friedl, Chris & Mary
	 Grant, PC Pete & Paula	 Haase, Mike & Beverly
	 Hahler, Mary Jane		  Janssen, Gladys
	 Kalister, Paul		  Kaufman, PC Monty & Suzie
	 Kellner, Bill & Judy		  Krock, Russ
	 Kyle, Ryan			   Kyle, Tim
	 Leavens, Doug & Carol	 Leslie, Terry & Sandy
	 McAllister, Paul & Regina	 Melick, Fred
	 Meyers, Eric & Hiroko	 Montgomery, Phil & Sarah
	 Nosko, Lou			   Nye, Gary & Jan
	 Oliver, PC Skip		  Parker, Terry & Sandy
	 Parker, Tim			   Pratt, Harrison
	 Ramhoff, Randy		  Salisbury, John
	 Schram, Julie		  Seidl, Chip
	 Sheridan, Ron		  Smith, Paula
	 Souers, Loren & Beth	 Speers, PC Bob & Martha
	 Spicer, Phil & Marsha	 Steinemann, George
	 Swabley, Mark		  Valentine, Nick
	 VanderHorst, Karl & Yanny	 Waymouth, Mark & Lynda
	 Wieber, Jean			  Wiggins, John & Sheryl Hoffman
	 Witter, Jeff & Stacey		 Young, Amy
	 Ziegler, Karl & Linda	 Zorn, Steve			 
	 Zuiloff, Mike & Tamara
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2019 Member Yearbook
Advertising Insertion Order

Company Name:

Street Address:

City, State, Zip:

Contact Person:

Contact Email:

2019 Yearbook Advertising Rates & Copy Instructions:

Full Page Black & White ($250) Full Page Color ($300)

Half Page Black & White ($125) Half Page Color ($150)

Quarter Page Black & White ($70) Qtr. Page Color ($100)

Please attach copies of desired advertisement and/or artwork to this sheet or email
electronic copy to Yearbook@SanduskySailingClub.com.

Notes

Signature: ____________________________ Date:  _____________________

Make checks payable to Sandusky Sailing Club.  Mail to:

Sandusky Sailing Club
Attn:  Yearbook
PO Box 814
Sandusky, Ohio 44870

mailto:yearbook%40sanduskysailingclub.com?subject=


Sunday 
  Funday

WHO: All SSC members and friends

WHAT: A quick sail around Sandusky Bay 
 in a competitive or non-competitive format.

WHEN: Sunday morning start at 9:00. 
 See the SSC 2019 Sailing Schedule for dates.
 Finish within a couple hours (time limit enforced). 
       Head to the SSC Dairy Bar for libations and 
        more fun. Tim might even be making his 
         famous Bloody Marys!

       WHERE: Start in the Eastern 
             end of the Bay. Sail an approximately 
             6 mile course around Sandusky Bay. 
              Finish off the Sailing Club.

      WHY: Because we have 
          sailboats that need to be sailed.

      HOW: Costs nothing. 
         Just come out and sail! 
         If you don’t have a boat - 
         hook up with someone who does.

Come out on Sunday morning for the 
2019 Sunday Funday Racing/Cruising Series.
 • Racers can sharpen their skills.
 • Non-racers can test the waters 
   to see if they would like to learn 
   more about racing.
 • Cruisers can go for a nice sail 
   around the bay with their fellow 
   SSC members.

1

S

2

3

4

F

Sample Sunday Funday course

Questions? Contact PC Eric Winkel at 419-621-6603 or eric@artdpartment.com
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PO BOX 814
SANDUSKY, OHIO 44871-0814

I-LYA news – Keep up with the latest news from the Inter-
Lake Yachting Association, the governing body of local 
clubs, by subscribing to the I-LYA newsletter. Or view past 
newsletters at www.i-lya.org.
Sailing Stuff for Sale or to Buy
PLEASE NOTE: We will do some Spring house cleaning 
in this article for the next issue of the Cross Bearings. If you 
wish to continue your ad, send an email to eric@artdpart-
ment.com so we know your item is still for sale.

Harken MK IV unit 1 furler for sale. Brand new. Priced to sell!
Brad Balmert at bradb1384@yahoo.com or 440-670-5065 

Emergency raft - $300.  Last certified 2012, expired 2014. Contact George 
Steinemann at 419-341-0639 or email gesteinemann@civista.bank

2006 Laser - No trailer, very good condition. $1,800. Contact PC John 
Heilman at 419-656-5022 or Patty Heilman at 419-656-2337.

Interlake Sails - Main and jib. Lightly used one season. $1,000 or BO.
Call Pete 419-366-8358 or email pgrant@bex.net 

Scott’s sailing stuff for sale - New and like new. Contact Scott Kibler for 
a full list. 419-566-7781 or wskibler@embarqmail.com. Feel free to make 
offer or buy lots of stuff and get a better deal.

Interlake with trailer - Two sets of sails. For info contact Richard Byrd 
at 216-533-6209 or alphabyrd@gmail.com

1975 Cal 3-30 Pollinator - 30ft racer/cruiser. Roller furler. Sleeps six. 

Updated cushions and upholstery. Atom 4 cyl. gas engine. New mainsail 
with large sail inventory. Cradle and winter cover. Many extras. Ready to 
race or cruise. Asking $3,500. Inspect at SSC dock A17. Contact Daryl 
Deering at 419-656-5679 or daryldeering@hotmail.com.

Interlake Hull #972 - Yellow hull, white seated deck. Deck replaced by 
CustomFlex. SS centerboard, cut-down trunk with teak trim. All new foam 
floatation by CustomFlex.  Carbon spin pole, CustomFlex rudder, most 
hardware and lines replaced. North main and jib, several other sets of sails 
and spinnakers. Trailer in great shape, bearing buddies and good tires. 
$1,800 or make offer. Call Rich Wismer at 440-308-6834, 
rwismer972@gmail.com  Located in North Ridgeville, near Lorain.

16’ 1958 Lyman with 1961 35 HP Evinrude Lark outboard and trailer.  
New marine mahogany ply decks professionally installed this last winter.  
Transom, ribs and board are all good.  $3,000.   
Email john@firelandslocal.com.  Phone 419-706-5137. 

Seabiscuit, O’Day 34, $25,900 - Well maintained boat, consistently 
improved and loved by current owners. Call or email Jim Priebe @ 
440-781-9618 or jpsailinghorse@yahoo.com for a complete list of 
improvements and upgrades.

J/24 for sale - 1979. Set up for single-handed, MORC or one-design. 
Good sails and rigging. Fair trailer. Boat is in good condition - bottom 
needs attention; it has been blasted and is ready for sanding and bottom 
paint. $3,250. Contact PC Park McRitchie at park@quikspray.com

1987 Hunter 31 - Excellent condition. Several sets of sails recently 
inspected and repaired.  Yanmar 2GM20F  2 cyl. diesel. Sale includes steel 
cradle and many extras. Ready to cruise or race. Asking $17,000.  Racing 
sails are available for extra $$.  Contact Rory Carpenter at 734-660-1517.
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